
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please check out the schoolôs website at http://www.schleswig.k12.ia.us/ for school 

calendars, bus routes, emergency bus routes and school cancellations. 



 

SUPERINTENDENTôS REPORT 
By Mr. Johnson 

New Gym/Fitness Facility  
(Published again from last month.) 

 
We are nearing the end of our bond referendum.  A petition is circulating around 

the district asking for the authority to spend up to $4.25 million.  The additional levy 

rates would be based on $2.48 per $1,000 of valuation.  (The law would allow the district 

to bond for $4.6 million at a rate of $2.70 per $1,000 of valuation.  It is not believed that 

the maximum capacity is needed.)  The deadline for petition signatures is February 5, 

2014.  If the petition is accepted and approved by the school board, the election would be 

April 1, 2014. 

A public meeting has been scheduled for Sunday, March 9, 2014 at 7 PM in the 

high school gym.  The intent of this meeting is to answer any/all questions regarding the 

project.  I have invited the architect to answer questions about the physical structure of 

the proposed facility as well as updating the current gym facility.  Travis Squires of Piper 

Jaffray will also be in attendance to answer questions about the bonding process and 

specific tax implications.  A representative from Iowa School Finance Information 

Services has also been asked to attend to answer any questions regarding the short and 

long-term financial stability questions regarding the district.   

Included on the following pages is a scaled drawing of the proposed project as 

well as a tax impact calculator.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me 

or any board member. 

 
Community Volunteer Day  

 

 The Schleswig School and the middle school students plan to participate in city 

wide clean-up day.  Students in grades 5-8 will rake yards and clear sticks and branches 

from your property.  Volunteer Day is scheduled to take place on Thursday, April 

24
th

 with the make-up day Tuesday, April 29
th

.  If you are currently unable and desire 

to have your lawn raked or sticks and branches that need removed, give Robin a call at 

school so we may schedule you 676-3313.  This is the schools way of giving back to the 

community that gives us so much.  Thank you! 
 

Smarter Balanced Assessment  
 

Schleswig is one of many schools in the country participating in the Smarter 

Balanced Assessment Field Test this spring. Schools in 22 states will administer the 

online assessment in mathematics and/or English language arts/literacy starting this 

March.  

The government believes that the Smarter Balanced assessments are a key part of 

implementing the new academic standards and preparing all students for success in 

college and careers. When schools use the assessment next school year, they will provide 



an academic checkup by measuring real-world skills like critical thinking and problem 

solving.  In addition, they will provide information during the year to give teachers and 

parents a better picture of where students are succeeding and where they need help.  This 

practice run of the assessment will be used to evaluate the testing software, ensure the 

quality of test questions, and evaluate the effectiveness of the test administration and 

training materials.  It also provides teachers and students at our school an opportunity to 

preview the types of questions that will be part of the Smarter Balanced assessments. 

For Schleswig, students in 6th Grade have been selected to take the Field Test in Math. 

The assessment will take place in March, and will take 3-4 hours of each studentôs time. 

The assessment will be administered over multiple days. Participation is confidential, and 

student grades will not be affected. 

If you would like more information about Smarter Balanced, please visit the 

Smarter Balanced website at http://www.smarterbalanced.org/. 

 

http://www.smarterbalanced.org/
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PRINCIPALôS REPORT 
By Mr. Galvin 

Conferences 
 

 Just a note to remind everyone that spring Parent-Teacher conferences will be 

held Monday, March 24
th
 from 3:30-8 and Thursday, March 27

th
 from 3:30-6:30 for 

Schleswig students in grades TK-8.  There will be no school Friday, March 28
th
 through 

Monday, March 31
st
 with classes resuming April 1

st
.  There will be notices coming out in 

the next couple weeks to give preferences on a conference time.  We will do our best to 

meet as many requests as possible. 

 

Kindergarten Round-Up 
  

Kindergarten Round-Up is coming up again for next school year.  There will be a 

parent information meeting on Tuesday, March 25
th
 at 6:30 at the school.  Information 

will also be emailed to parents of Kindergarten age students including copies of needed 

forms.  Students that meet the age requirements for Kindergarten will be brought in from 

Immanuel Lutheran Preschool again this year to spend part of a day in Kindergarten.  

This date has yet to be determined.  If your child does not attend Immanuel Preschool, 

please contact the school and a date can be set for your child to experience part of a day 

here.  To be eligible for Kindergarten (and TK) your child must be 5 years of age by 

September 15 of this year.  If you have a child that meets these age requirements, what 

you can do now is contact the school by phone (676-3314) or me by email 

davidgalvin@schleswig.k12.ia.us and let us know what your email address is.  If you 

have any questions, please contact me at the information above. 
 

GUIDANCE 
By Mrs. Bower 

 

On the ocean of life, let your mind be the ship and your heart be the compass. 

       - James Manning 

Routines for Learning 
Are your youngsters having trouble keeping their minds on school?  Help them stay on track by 

sticking with these school-related habits at home:  

 
*Remind your children of routines like ñreading before play or television.ò  They show your kids 

that learning is a top priority.  Also, give them a comfortable place to read or draw without 
distractions. 

 
*Make time each day to look over school papers with your youngsters.  Be on the lookout for 

notes from their teachers, and mark important dates on the calendar.  

 

mailto:davidgalvin@schleswig.k12.ia.us


*Sharing at dinnertime is an activity that can go beyond passing the platter.  Ask your children to 

think of one new thing they learned during the day.  It might spark an interesting conversatio n 
among everyone at the table.  

 
 
Eighth Grade Students Prepare for High School 

On Monday, March 10th, 2014, Denison High School is hosting an open house event in 
the Fine Arts Center for incoming 2014-2015 freshman students.  All Schleswig School eighth 

grade students are invited and encouraged to attend the event. There will be short presentations 
by school personnel about policies, freshman classes, electives and activities, and an opportunity 

to tour the school and meet the teachers.  

Our 8th grade students are well into completion of their ñguidewayò, as dictated by Iowa 
law.  The 8th grade guideway is an online process which allows students the opportunity to 

explore career interests, select a career pathway, and build a course plan for high school.  This 
plan will guide them in successful preparation for college, trade school, or a career field of their 

choice.  For example, if a student chooses health science as their broad career pathway, we urge 

them to sign up for additional health and science classes in high school to better prepare them.  
They are not committed to any one pathway so it can be changed at any time, but it provides a 

target so valuable elective time in high school can be best utilized.  Parents will have the 
opportunity to discuss their childôs plan during spring conferences and parental signatures are 

necessary for completion of this mandate.  Please plan to meet with Mrs. Bower during 

conferences to complete this process for your child.  
 

TRANSITIONAL KINDERGARTEN 
By Miss Furne 

 

Class parties are always a fun time for the students and teachers, thank you to all the 

parents who helped out with ours at school this year.  Our last class party was on Valentineôs Day 
and we celebrated in a big way!  The sixth graders who helped us decorate our valentine boxes, 

returned to our classroom to help us read our valentines and join us in a couple games.  What a 
positive experience for all that encouraged and helped to build a sense of school community.   

Presidentsô Day allowed us to make students aware of our countryôs history and to 

discuss famous American people.  During the month of February our goal was for each child to 
recite the pledge of allegiance individually.  Almost all of our students can do this at this time.  To 

recognize their accomplishment, students sign a class poster and get to hang their personal ñI 
Canò posters in our room.  We are proud of each other and proud of our country!   

At this time of year it is becoming evident how students have grown in many ways.  
Some students have beautiful handwriting, some are creative thinkers, and others are counting 

to 100 and beyond!  Specific strengths such as these have proven to be helpful in core areas 

such as math.  Recently, our focus has been on writing numbers to 20 and the topic of more 
than/fewer than.   Now students have been introduced to composing and decomposing numbers 

up to 5 while also creating addition sentences. Students are beginning to learn how to show 
these number sentences by using manipulatives such as counters or cubes.  Our work stations 

give students opportunities to work collaboratively and practice these emerging skills.  

As students continue to grow, it is fun to see all the changes that take place in the 
classroom environment.  Each week we are exploring, learning new words, and becoming more 

independent by learning to tie our shoes, zip our coats, etc.  Our number counting is getting 
higher, our pre-reading skills are improving; everyone is working hard to always try their best.   

I look forward to seeing all of  you at conferences coming up at the end of the month!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



KINDERGARTEN 
By Mrs. Abbe and Miss Head 

Wow! This year has flown by. Before we know it, it will be conference time once again. 
Our Kindergartners have come a long way and we have learned so much. We have had a fun 

month from our Valentineôs Day Party to Miss Headôs brother bringing his baby goat to class! 
There is never a dull moment in our Kindergarten classrooms and we cannot forget about Miss 

Headôs new classroom pets, Johnny and the Guppies, a Beta and 5 Guppies! The kids have 

learned a lot about our fish and how to take care of them.  
We have just finished up our math unit on subtraction. Now we are focusing on 

composing and decomposing numbers up to 10 while also creating addition sentences. Students 
are learning how to use manipulatives such as counters or cubes to show number problems and 

soon we will introduce the concept of graphing.  

Our students are becoming quite the little readers. They are learning new reading 
strategies every day to help them improve their reading skills. All the reading at home and 

practicing of sight words is truly paying off. Thank you for all of your help at home!  
 

1ST GRADE 
By Mrs. Rowe, Mrs. Jensen and Mrs. Meyer 

 
The mild winter has allowed for some great consistent learning opportunities for our 

children this year. Sometimes the breaks in the action that comes with snow days are more 
disruptive than anything.  

The 1st Graders have been working hard in Math. They are getting a new understanding 

of adding and subtracting tens from a two digit number. With this comes the excitement of 
regrouping. We are so far into our Math series compared to last year. It is so exciting to know 

that we will get through most of the common core before the end of the year. What  an 
improvement from last year. The children are also getting much faster with Rocket Math. One of 

the students in Mrs. Jensenôs class is well on her way to setting an all-time 1st Grade record and 

she is so excited!  
In Science we are learning about the sun and the moon. Although many of the students 

have a lot of prior knowledge about this subject, they are very curious about the new learning, 
too. Soon will transition from learning about the sun to the moon. There are many differences 

between the two so that is always a lot of fun.  
We will be wrapping up the countries of North America in Social Studies. The students 

should easily be able to identify the countries of North America on a map when it is all said and 

done. 
Accelerated Readers continues to be exciting for the 1 st Graders. The smiles on their 

faces is unexplainable after they have passed a test on the book they had practiced so hard on. 
This is such great comprehension practice and AR exposes them to such a great variety of books, 

both fiction a nd non-fiction. Just choosing a book from the library is fun in itself.  

We cannot wait to hear about Mrs. Roweôs baby news!  I am sure the children will be 
counting down the days until she brings the little bundle for a school visit. We wish her good luck 

with everything and know that her substitute, Mrs. Wolf, will be a wonderful replacement while 
she is gone.  

We will see all of you at conferences at the end of the month!  

 



2ND GRADE 
By Mrs. Larson 

We have been a busy group of 2nd graders! The students worked very hard during Iowa 
Assessments. Weôll know in a few months how they did.  

Our reading instruction is broken into many parts throughout the day. We begin our day 
with working on rotations of the Daily 5 (like Read to Self, Listen to Reading, and Wo rk on 

Writing). While the students are engaged in literacy activities, I meet with Guided Reading 

groups, working on skills and strategies needing practice by a particular group of students. Later 
in the day we spend around 30 minutes doing Fundations. This consists of focusing on letter 

sounds and word parts as well as spelling and reading comprehension and fluency. Each week 
we also work on PWIM which uses a poster and related books for read alouds and think alouds to 

build vocabulary, practice writing sk ills and sentence and paragraph building.  We also integrate 

many common core literacy activities throughout the day to build skills in reading fiction and 
informational texts, writing, speaking, and listening. Much of our science and social studies 

learning is integrated into these literacy experiences to help students make connections and build 
on their prior knowledge.  

In math we have been working hard on understanding place value, and then using that 

to add and subtract two and three -digit numbers with and without regrouping. We will finish out 
the year practicing these skills along with focusing on geometry, money, measuring length, time, 

graphs, and data. The students are also practicing their math facts in and out of class to build 
their fluency.  

This is a great time to be studying seasons, air and weather as things change so quickly. 
Be on the look-out for information about when the 2 nd grade students will be visiting the zoo, and 

when they will be inviting their moms in for some fun learning activit ies!  

 



3RD GRADE 
By Miss Haubrich 

 
This monthôs Happenings has a lot of things ñhappening.ò J 

 

The end of January concluded with Dadôs Night. We had a wonderful turn-out! The students 
created their own versions of the Cup Song and sang them for their Dad s. They loved it! My 

students also enjoyed showing their Dads our classroom and a little bit of what we do every day. 

 
 
The end of January also had us celebrating the 100th day of school. We dressed up as 100 year 

old grandmas and grandpas to help us celebrate. We also went over to the Kindergarten rooms 
and helped them with their 100 th day of school crafts. Overall, it was a great celebration in the 3 rd 

grade classroom!  

 



 
 
 

 



4TH GRADE 
By Mrs. Petersen 

 This year we celebrated Dadôs Night at the end of January.  First, we had a great supper 
and then we started our fun activities.  The 3 rd & 4th graders were so excited to share their new 

version of ñThe Cup Songò with their Dads.   After that we went back to our classroom and did 4 
different stations using the ipads, Smart Board, laptops, and Bananagrams.  Great fun was had 
by all!  J 

    
 We also celebrated the 100th day of school at the end of January with the 
Kindergarteners by putting together a 100 piece puzzle with them.  

   
 
 The 4th graders also did a collaborative project with the 8 th graders.  They did a bone & 

angle project on the ipads using the app called Explain Everything.  Both groups of students 
really enjoyed doing this group project.  


